
Sept 7, 2021 

 

Meeting started at 7:15 

Members present: John Meidema, Jacob Tow, Clint Cook, Luke Eising Donald 
Maxson, Rachel Belcher. 

 

Old Business:  Discussion at the prompting of Robert Birr and John Tow to review 
the ordinances on junk vehicles mostly pointed at autos and rvs. 

The discussion led to the review and that a minor adjustment of the regulations 
being sufficient with the addition that the vehicles must be screened from view 
from adjoining properties and roadways as an avenue of compliance. 

 

New business focused around reviewing the green belt section of the ordinance 
with the point of making it clearer as to its application however the board agreed 
that no adjustment was necessary.  

We then moved on to a discussion about the ordinances regarding the growth of 
marijuana as a business or home occupation that we currently have on the books.    
We came to the agreement that removing this section of the ordinance would be 
best and to put in a statement reasoning the idea that the vast majority of voters 
resoundingly rejected the legalization of recreational marijuana.  Therefore, with 
this information in the forefront of our decision process we are removing all 
avenues (subject to the governance of state statutes) of production of marijuana 
other than for personal consumption (as per state statutes). 

 

Moving into the next meeting we will be addressing the crafting of ordinances for 
the allowance of “small homes”. 

A motion was given from John Meidema and a second from Luke Eising to end the 
meeting and was passed. 

 


